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Too Much of a Good Mulch

The pine trees around your home have most likely started to build up a mat of pine straw on and around your shrubs.  But you don’t really mind.  You know that this pine straw can be a valuable and easy-to-use mulch for your shrubs, flowers and trees.  Mulching with pine straw is a good practice for Cobb county homeowners.  It helps to hold moisture in the soil, which is particularly helpful for new plantings, plus it helps to keep the soil from washing away during heavy rainstorms.  A good mulch also helps to prevent weeds from invading and taking over and it helps to keep disease spores which are located in the soil from splashing up on to the lower foliage where leaf spots might then begin to develop.

A word of caution, however.  One problem with pine straw is not with the straw itself, but with its abundance.  There is so much of it this time of the year that many people tend to pile it on too deep around their shrubs.  As we all know, too much of anything is bad and too much mulch can be very bad for your plants.  The most common place that you find excessive mulching is in yards where there are a lot of pine trees.  If you are fortunate enough to be over-supplied with pine straw, consider sharing it with a neighbor or donating some of it to your church grounds.

The trick then when using pine straw is not to use too much.  Three to four inches of fresh pine straw around your shrubs is ample.  Ten to twelve inches, on the other hand, can hold too much water in the ground which in turn reduces the amount of air or oxygen that is in the soil.  A good supply of soil oxygen is necessary for healthy root development.  In addition, too much water in the soil will inevitably lead to the development of root rots, such as rhizoctonia.  So remember, keeping shrub and flower beds that are over mulched to start with, too wet, especially in our heavy clay-based Cobb county soils will result in “plant suicide”.  We see this almost every day here at the Cobb County Extension Service office.

One question that always comes up when applying mulch to plants is, Should I remove the old mulch every year and replace it with new mulch?  The answer is no, that is not necessary.  You may see a white fungus in the old mulch as you add new, but that’s not harmful.  That is the same fungus that rots the leaves in our compost piles and it is simply rotting the pine straw around your shrubs.  This is a normal process in other words.  Just add the fresh pine straw on the top of the already-existing, partially rotted straw until you have a layer that is three to four inches high.  If you already have a layer of straw that is, say two inches thick, then add only a thin layer--about one inch.  It’s that simple.

Another thing that you should remember about mulching is that root systems of plants usually extend well beyond the outer reach of the limbs or foliage.  We call this the plant’s drip line or shade line.  Many people just pile up the pinestraw right under the foliage, which is somewhat helpful, but not a lot.  You should spread the straw out well beyond the drip or shade line for it to work best is insulating roots during the cold months and retaining moisture during the hot, dry months.

For more information on mulching, contact the Cobb County Extension Service at 770-528-4070 or uge1067@uga.edu.

